[bookmark: _GoBack]REPORT OF DISTRICT COUNCILLORS TO PARISH COUNCIL November 2018

FROM DISTRICT COUNCILLOR WENDY MEADEN

I was very honoured and privileged to stand with the Parish Council on Remembrance Sunday. I thank you very much for this invitation. Being in the Inner Sanctum, so to speak, and looking out I think that we had a bigger number of people witnessing our Service than ever before.

I attended another Teapot Monday with the residents of Castle Farm Residential Home where we talked topical events and made some notelets. My craft efforts are really bumbling, but everyone has a laugh at what mine turns out to look like, so I provide the entertainment and comedy factor.

Purbeck District Council meeting decided such heavy matters as the replacement of a boiler at Purbeck Sports Centre and the repair of a platform lift at the same venue. There is less and less business for the District Council as decisions and courses of action come more and more from the Shadow Council.

Plans are in hand for the village Christmas Tree outside Tesco, as last year, to be kindly donated by the Lees Estate. Tesco, Lytchett Matravers Primary School and the Reverend Partridge from St. Mary’s Church are all pulling together to have singing and Christmas victuals after a “light up” ceremony to rival last year. At the moment the favourite date is 6th December, but this is still being debated.

As always I am happy to answer questions or listen to suggestions.

FROM DISTRICT COUNCILLOR PETER WEBB

I have nothing to add in relation to PDC other than to say the preparations for the Dorset Council are taking up a significant proportion of senior officer time.


